
 

Production Change Notification 
 

Panasonic Batteries 
Panasonic Industrial Devices Sales 
Company of America 
A Division of Panasonic 
Corporation of North America 
5201 Tollview Drive, 1F-3 
Rolling Meadows, IL 60008 
 
Toll Free: 877-726-2228 
e-mail: oembatteries@us.panasonic.com 
Internet: na.industrial.panasonic.com/products/batteries 
 

 
Attention:  Valued customers: 
 
Panasonic Energy Corporation has decided to move the 6LR61XWA production to a 
facility in Malaysia.  There will be no change in the battery performance.  The part 
number, packaging, and construction design of the 9 volt battery has changed.   
 
The new industrial 9 volt part number is 6LF22XWA. 
Currently, the 9 volt has a cylindrical cell type design.  The new 9 volt will have a cuboid 
cell type design.  Please see below for structural comparison.   
 

 
 
 
 

Nature of Change: 
Manufacturing Location Shift 
Change of design 
 
Affected Model: 
6LR61XWA 
 
Date of Notice:  
September 26th 2014 



 

Part number and case quantity change: 
         
Old Part Number Old Case Quantities New Part Number New Case Quantities 

6LR61XWA/B 198 6LF22XWA/B 210 
6LR61XWA/1SB 198 6LF22XWA/1SB 210 

6LR61XWA/C 72 cells per case (12 cells 
per box, 6 boxes per case) 

6LF22XWA/C 72 cells per case (12 cells per 
box, 6 boxes per case) 

 
The 6LR61XWA/B has already been replaced by the 6LF22XWA/B. 
Please send in all future orders for 9 volt bulk with the new part number and quantities. 
 
The 6LR61XWA/1SB and 6LR61XWA/C will be replaced by the 6LF22XWA/1SB and 
6LR22XWA/C between October and December. 

 
Samples are currently available.  Please send sample request to your account manager. 
 
Thank you for your understanding regarding this product notice.  If you have any questions, 
please contact your account manager or send an inquiry to oembatteries@us.panasonic.com. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Christopher Holt 
Product Specialist 
OEM Battery Group 

 


